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WELLINGTON TOWN COUNCIL

                28 Fore Street, Wellington, Somerset TA21 8AQ

Tel: 01823 662855
E-mail: info@wellingtontowncouncil.co.uk

COUNCIL MEETING

You are summoned to attend a meeting of Wellington Town Council to be held in the main hall of the United Reformed Church in Fore Street, Wellington on Monday 7 September 2015 at 7p.m.
Greg Dyke

Town Clerk
AGENDA

ALLOTMENT AWARDS 2015

Allan Cavill, former Regional Director of the National Society of Allotment Gardeners and Debbie Rugg, recently completed this year’s Allotment Competition. The results are as follows:

Winners:

Best Managed: Mrs Kay Jenkins Plot 78

Most Ecological: David Capell and Ian & Helen Gillingham Plot 14

Best Newcomer: Charlotte Chaffe Plot 67

Best Cultivated: Toby Billinger Plot 18

The Mayor (Councillor Janet Lloyd who is also Chair of Allotments Committee) will present the winning certificates.  

1. APOLOGIES
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

To receive declarations of personal or prejudicial interests, in accordance with the Code of Conduct. The usual declarations made by members are set out at the end of the agenda.
3. MINUTES

To confirm the minutes of:
(a) Council Planning meetings on 3 August and 20 August and
(b) Council on 3 August 2015 (copies attached)
4. TOWN MAYOR’S ANNOUNCEMENTS 

5. POLICE REPORT 
6. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION TIME
7. PUBLIC CONVENIENCES

Following discussion on this matter at the last meeting a further report is attached for consideration.
8. DEVOLUTION OF RESPONSIBILITY FOR PARKS AND PLAYING FIELDS

At the July Council meeting representatives of the Wellington and District Sports Federation addressed the Council in relation to its views on general improvements to Wellington’s sporting facilities. The Federation also expressed views on the future management of playing fields and facilities and expressed a wish to be actively involved should responsibility be devolved to the Town Council.
Since then I have had an initial meeting with the appropriate TDBC officer to begin discussions on devolution of responsibility for the Playing Fields. 

I have also had a positive meeting with representatives of the Sports Federation who remain very keen to be part of the future management of the facilities. 

Future progress depends on the preparation of TDBC’s Playing Pitch Strategy. The current Strategy is apparently out of date, incorrect and does not meet Sport England criteria. As part of this Strategy all pitches in Taunton Deane are to be reviewed. The Strategy aims to give a picture of the current state of pitches and the future needs. Work on the new Strategy has already started and TDBC will be providing a timetable of intended progress. 
I have been promised details of models of community ownership elsewhere which might help to turn a tantalising idea into firm reality. As these proposals develop the Environment Committee will establish a joint working party with the Sports Federation and TDBC so that a partnership approach is taken to achieving an outcome that everyone is happy with.
9. STANDING ORDERS
New, model Standing Orders for town and parish councils have recently been produced by the National Association of Local Councils. The District Auditor in his report last year drew attention to the need for the Council to review both Financial Regulations (which the Council did in March this year) and Standing Orders. The Immediate Past Mayor (Dave Mitton) and the Town Clerk have previously reviewed the Standing Orders and made any “local” amendments which it was felt were applicable to the Town Council. Copies of the draft document are attached for consideration and approval.

10. REPORTS BACK FROM COMMITTEES, SUB GROUPS AND OUTSIDE BODIES
(a) Allotments Committee 

The minutes of a meeting of the Allotments Committee held on 6 August 2015 are attached.

(b) Staffing and Training Committee
The minutes of meetings of the Staffing and Training Committee held on 3 August and 20 August 2015 are attached.

(c) Reports from Outside Bodies
To receive any reports from Council representatives on outside bodies

(i) Police Independent Advisory Group. Report attached
11.  COUNCIL INCOME AND EXPENDITURE - Report attached

12. ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT
(a) HMRC - £915.37 - August deductions

(b) Somerset County Council - £223.73 - Superannuation for Asst. to Clerk

(c) Somerset County Council - £70 - Pension Fund deficit

(d) Wellington Self Storage - £110 - Storage of Christmas Light
(e) Chess - £79.99 - Broadband and telephone

(f) D Clark - £150 - Clearance and tree work at the Allotments

(g) Hinewood - £65 - Cleaning windows and bus shelters

(h) Judith Goss - £78 - War Grave flowers

(i) EDF - £85.19 – Electricity supply –street lighting, Rackfield

(j) Edge Publications - £604.80 - August Council newsletter

(k) Konica Minolta - £150.67 - Photocopying charges May – August

(l) Konica Minolta - £224.35 – Photocopier rental August – November

(m) Wellington Community Centre - £25 – Hire of Centre for carnival Reception

(n) Basins Allotments Restoration group - £300 – Cutting paths and hedges

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Members of Somerset County Council:

Councillor Andrew Govier

Councillor Ross Henley

Councillor James Hunt

Members of Taunton Deane Borough Council

Councillors R Bowrah, W Brown, A Govier, J Hunt, G James, J Reed and V Stock-Williams 
28 August 2015
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